




RESULTS

Three hundred seventy-one trapping licenses were sold during the 1991-92trapping season, a decrease of 27% from the 511 licenses sold in the 1990-91season(Table 1). This was the eighth successive year in which license sales
were below 1,800 and the lowest number of licenses sold since the 1975-76Current fur prices are not likely to cause license sales to increase
substantially in the near future.
season.

Table 1. Numbers of trappers buying licenses and reporting their harvest.
1989-90 1990-91 1991-92

Licensees who reported successful
trapping effort

Licensees who reported but did not trap
or were unsuccessful

223382 201

139 129214

Licensees not reporting

Total Licenses Sold

238 149 41

834 511 371

Revenue received by trappers from the sale of furs during the 1991-92 season,
based on average prices paid by fur buyers, was $99,798.47(Table 2). This is
207% above the revenue of $48,082.64 received in 1990-91, but is well below
the high of $2,399,565 of 1978-79.
The average income per successful trapper increased from $216.00 in 1990-91 to
$497.00 in 1991-92.
Each year a portion of the fur harvest is reported as unsold. During the
1991-92 season, 23% was unsold, compared to 39% unsold during the 1990
season. Unsold pelts still have value, and for the purpose of this report are
considered to have the same monetary value as marketed pelts. Therefore, the
estimated value of the 1991-92 fur harvest was $152,839 (Table 2)an increase
of 93% from the $78,854 of the 1990-91 season.

Furs were reported taken in all counties except Alameda, Contra Costa,
Del Norte, San Francisco, San Mateo, Santa Cruz, and Tuolumne(Table 3).
Bobcats continued to be the most economically important animals, providing
about 50% of the total value of California's furs. Although 1,089 export tags
were sold for bobcats taken during the 1991-92 season, in a program requiring
tags for the sale or shipment of bobcat furs, holders of trapping licenses
only reported the take of 1,080. This difference of 9 bobcats between the
reporting systems is a significant improvement over previous years. Last year
1,148 export tags were sold, but trappers only reported taking 989 bobcats.
The average price paid per bobcat was $70.42, a 42% increase from the average
price of $49.50 paid during the 1990-91 season.
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